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Top: Attendees at NAF’s 2014 Annual Meeting in San Francisco, CA.
Bottom Left: NAF staff attend oral arguments at the Supreme Court in McCullen v. Coakley; Middle: NAF staff attend a rally during 

arguments in the Hobby Lobby birth control case; Right: Security dog working at our Annual Meeting in San Francisco, CA.
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Message from Vicki

Vicki Saporta
President & CEO

Our work has never been 
more critical. We have 
seen aggressive, extreme 
attacks on abortion access 
throughout the United 
States in the last two 
years. Not only did the U.S. 
House of Representatives 
pass a nationwide ban 
on abortion care after 
20 weeks in 2013, but 
numerous states enacted 
medically unnecessary 
restrictions that have 
forced clinics to close, 
denying women access 
to the abortion care they 
need.

To help combat these 
attacks, NAF expanded 
our Public Policy program. 
We’ve added new staff, 
and our Public Policy team 
has been on the ground 
in many states helping 
our members oppose 
unwarranted abortion 
restrictions.

Although abortion 
opponents have control 
of many state houses 
right now, they don’t 
have control over our 
future. We know that the 
public doesn’t support 
these extreme attacks 

on women’s access to 
abortion care. We’ve seen 
activists mobilizing across 
the country, and we will 
continue to fight back. 

I’d like to thank our 
committed Board of 
Directors, staff, members, 
and generous 
supporters for the many 
ways they contribute to 
NAF’s success. Together 
we are helping to improve 
the lives of women every 
day by expanding their 
access to quality abortion 
care.

NAF’s mission is to ensure safe, legal, and 
accessible abortion care, which 

promotes health and justice for women.



Advocating for Abortion Access

Left: Christy 
Zink testifies 
before a House 
Subcommittee in 
May 2013.
Right: NAF’s 
Organizing 
Associate Tea Sefer 
speaks at a rally 
in Philadelphia in 
2014. To combat these legislative 

attacks, NAF expanded our 
Public Policy program.

Our Public Policy team was 
on the ground throughout 
the country helping members 
oppose abortion restrictions. 

At the federal level, we 
also continued to oppose a 
nationwide 20-week ban in the 
House of Representatives. NAF 
once again provided the only 
witness to testify against this 
bill. Christy Zink, a member of 
our Patient Partnership who 
obtained an abortion after 20 
weeks in DC, spoke about how 
this law would have affected her 
and her family.

Abortion rights continue to be under attack at both the federal 
and state levels. In 2013, Texas passed a sweeping restriction, 
which forced many of the state’s clinics to close, and across the 
country 70 other abortion restrictions were enacted. 

Left: NAF’s State 
Policy Director 
Heather Shumaker 
participates in a rally 
in Kentucky in 2014. 
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On November 19, 2013, the voters of 
Albuquerque decided by a decisive margin 
against a city-wide 20-week abortion 
ban. NAF’s State Policy Director was 
on the ground to provide direct support 
and assistance to our members and the 
Respect ABQ Women campaign to oppose 
this harmful ballot initiative.

This unique targeted strategy began in 
June when anti-choice groups submitted 
nearly 27,000 signatures to the City of 
Albuquerque to put an initiative that would 
ban abortion care after 20 weeks on the 
local ballot. 

Leading up to the November vote, NAF 
staff on the ground and in Washington, DC 
participated in phone banking efforts to 
increase voter turnout. We also assisted 
members in story collection for campaign 
efforts. 

NAF’s State Policy Director who spent 
many days canvassing stated “while 

there were many positive discussions 
with residents who already supported 
our position, some of the most inspiring 
encounters were with people who were 
less informed about the reasons why a 20-
week ban would be detrimental to women’s 
health.” 

In a huge victory, the initiative was soundly 
defeated by voters in Albuquerque, with 
more than 55% voting against the ban. 

As one member emailed us that night, “...
without your vision and support we would 
not have won. Period.”  

Victory in Albuquerque!

Flyers used to canvas against the 20-week ban in Albuquerque.

NAF provided extensive security support and assistance to our members, the 
coalition on-the-ground, and federal, state, and local law enforcement officials. We 
convened two community law enforcement briefings in June and October, which 
were attended by clinic staff, Albuquerque police officers, representatives from the 
District Attorney’s office, and national law enforcement officials. 

Additionally, when anti-abortion extremists aggressively picketed at a physician’s 
home, we supported the proposed residential picketing ordinance in Bernalillo 
County to protect abortion providers who were not covered under a similar 
Albuquerque ordinance. The ordinance passed with overwhelming support.

Security Support
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Expanding Access in Canada

Dr. Henry Morgentaler
1923 - 2013

Right: NAF’s press conference in PEI in May 2014.

In May 2013, we mourned the passing of long-time NAF member 
Dr. Henry Morgentaler. Dr. Morgentaler was a legend, a hero, and a 
national treasure in Canada and the United States.

Dr. Morgentaler defied the Canadian criminal code by founding the 
first free standing abortion clinic in Canada in Montreal in 1969. For 
the next 20 years, he challenged the law and even served prison 
time for providing women with safe abortion care. His work changed 
the legal landscape in Canada, and eventually led to the 1988 
landmark Supreme Court of Canada decision that gave women the 
right to obtain abortion care. 

Dr. Morgentaler’s death was a tremendous loss to our community, 
and his life remains an inspiration to all of us who want to make the 
world a better place. No one has done more to protect the lives and 
health of women in Canada. 

We continued to work in Canada to highlight the 
barriers to access for women in New Brunswick 
and Prince Edward Island. In April 2014, Vicki had 
an op/ed published inThe Telegraph-Journal (New 
Brunswick) about the unfair abortion policies in the 
province. 

In May 2014, NAF staff traveled to Prince Edward 
Island to hold a press conference with a NAF 
member physician and the local coalition, to urge 
the provincial government to start providing abortion 
care on the Island. 

We also continued our work to bring mifepristone to 
Canada. NAF Canada Board Chair Dr. Shelia Dunn 
co-wrote a column in the November 2013 Canadian 
Medical Association Journal that ignited a public 
debate about how Canada is far behind the rest of 
the world in not having the gold standard of care for 
medical abortion. 

Through the Dr. Henry Morgentaler Patient 
Assistance Fund, we also helped women who would 
otherwise not have been able to access the abortion 
care that they needed. 
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Top: Cristina Villarreal addresses the crowd at the Congress in Bogota; 
Left: Dr. Patricio Sanhueza Smith speaks in Bogota; Middle: NAF’s Medical Director, Dr. Matt Reeves and staff from 

Orientame in Bogota; Right: Attendees at the Bogata Congress.

Working in Latin America
In 2013, we expanded our 
membership to include providers 
in Colombia and continued to 
increase our membership in 
Mexico City. 

In 2014, our Medical Director 
Dr. Matt Reeves, led ultrasound 
and contraceptive trainings in 
Colombia and Ecuador.

We also held our first Congress 
in Bogotá, Colombia in 
November 2014. This Congress 
brought together more than 
500 participants from 16 
countries, including Argentina, 
Bolivia, Ecuador, El Salvador, 
Guatemala, Mexico, Nicaragua, 
Paraguay, Peru, and Uruguay. 
Attendees were extremely 
enthusiastic and commented 
about how wonderful it was to 
exchange ideas and experiences 
with colleagues from all over 
the region, without the feeling of 
isolation or stigma.
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Annual Meetings

2013 Awardees

Clinicians for Choice
Diana Taylor, PhD, RN, NP 

Elizabeth Karlin Early 
Achievement Award

Michelle Debbink

C. Lalor Burdick Awards
Monica Roa

Thomas Gresinger, MD
Jill Meadows, MD

Christopher Tietze 
Humanitarian Award

Shireen Mansouri, MD

George R. Tiller “Attitude is 
Everything” Award

Emma Goldman Clinic for 
Women

2014 Awardees

Clinicians for Choice
Jini Tanenhaus, PA-C 

Elizabeth Karlin Early 
Achievement Award

Sarp Aksel

C. Lalor Burdick Awards
Maggie Crosby, JD
Lisa Perriera, MD
Beverly Whipple

Christopher Tietze 
Humanitarian Award

Judy DeSarno

George R. Tiller “Attitude is 
Everything” Award
Kensington Clinic

There is no other place where abortion providers feel as supported, 
affirmed, respected, and connected as they do at NAF meetings. Our 
conferences are also a place where health care professionals can obtain 
accredited continuing medical education (CME) credits in all aspects of 
abortion care.  

In 2013, NAF held our Annual Meeting in New York, NY. We also replaced 
our Risk Management Seminar with regional workshops to better meet the 
needs of our members. Our first regional workshops were held in Dallas, 
TX; Atlanta, GA; and Toronto, ON, Canada. Our 2014 Annual Meeting was 
held in San Francisco, CA and our regional workshops in Cleveland, OH; 
Vancouver, BC, Canada; and Bogota, Colombia.

Top: 2013 Awardees Dr. Thomas Gresinger, Dr. Shireen Mansouri, Francine Thompson, and Dr. Jill Meadows. Bottom: The staff at the 
Kensington Clinic.
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Board of Directors (as of December 31, 2014)

Top: 2013 Awardees Dr. Thomas Gresinger, Dr. Shireen Mansouri, Francine Thompson, and Dr. Jill Meadows. Bottom: The staff at the 
Kensington Clinic.

Carol Ball, MD
Board Chair
Planned Parenthood Minnesota/South Dakota

Liz Banks, MSN, FNP-C
Planned Parenthood Columbia Willamette

Paul Blumenthal, MD, MPH
Board Vice President
Stanford University School of Medicine

Caitlin Borgmann, JD
CUNY Law School

Sue Carlisle, PhD, MD
Board Treasurer
UCSF School of Medicine

Vicki Cowart
Planned Parenthood of the Rocky Mountains

Jill Doctoroff
Elizabeth Bagshaw Women’s Clinic

Sheila Dunn, MD
Board Secretary
Women’s College Hospital

Christopher M. Estes, MD, MPH
Planned Parenthood of South Florida and the 
Treasure Coast

Marji Gold, MD
Albert Einstein School of Medicine

Carole Joffe, PhD
ANSIRH-UCSF

Sharon A. Lewis, MA
Women’s Health Center of West Virginia, Inc.

Ruth L. Lockhart
Mabel Wadsworth Women’s Health Center

Ann Schutt-Ainé, MD
Baylor College of Medicine
Obstetrics & Gynecology

Shelley Sella, MD
Southwestern Women’s Options

Elizabeth Talmont, MSN, NP
Planned Parenthood of Central and Greater 
Northern New Jersey, Inc.

Cristina Villarreal Velásquez
Fundación Oriéntame

Lori Williams, MSN/APN
Little Rock Family Planning Services

Beverly Winikoff, MD, MPH
Gynuity Health Projects

Guttmacher Institute Liaison
Rachel K. Jones, PhD
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Condensed Financials

EXPENSES	
Program Services:	
Membership Services		  $620,197
Training & Professional 
Education			   $784,239
Public Affairs, Gov’t 
Relations & Legal		  $1,056,942
Clinic Security/Law 
Enforcement Education		  $246,831
Access Initiative			  $76,132
Canadian Program		  $203,219
Supporting Services:	
Management and General	 $112,460
Fundraising			   $159,100
	
Total Expenses			  $3,259,120

OTHER ITEMS	
Net Assets, Beginning of Year	 $3,787,315
Change in Net Assets		  $2,648,082
Net Assets, End of Year		 $6,435,397

REVENUE	
Grants and Contributions	 $4,220,468
Bequest			   $50,000
In-kind Contributions		  $393,356
Membership Dues		  $641,894
Meeting Revenue		  $451,928
Group Purchasing		  $120,040
Interest & Other Income		 $29,516
	
Total Revenue			   $5,907,202

2013
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REVENUE	
Grants and Contributions	 $885,283
Bequest			   $50,000
In-kind Contributions		  $40,253
Membership Dues		  $605,507
Meeting Revenue		  $644,240
Group Purchasing		  $136,961
Interest & Other Income		 $11,835
	
Total Revenue			   $2,374,079

EXPENSES	
Program Services:	
Membership Services		  $777,556
Training and Professional 
Education			   $817,494
Public Affairs, Gov’t 
Relations & Legal		  $970,488
Clinic Security/Law 
Enforcement Education		  $244,626
Access Initiative			  $18,813
Canadian Program		  $229,634
Supporting Services	 :
Management and General	 $114,923
Fundraising			   $154,839
	
Total Expenses			  $3,328,373

OTHER ITEMS	
Net Assets, Beginning of Year	 $6,435,397
Change in Net Assets		  ($954,294)
Other Changes in Net Assets	 ($1,199,953)*
Net Assets, End of Year		 $4,281,150	 		
* Return of unexpended grant funds.	

2014

This condensed financial information is not a complete presentation and does not contain all the data and informative disclosures required by 
generally accepted accounting principles. Copies of the complete audit reports, which were audited by NAF’s independent auditors, containing 
the required data and informative disclosures are available from NAF headquarters, upon written request.
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